[image: image1.png]




August 27, 2010

Renee J. Jenkins, Secretary

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

Re:

In the Matter of the Joint Application of Nova Telephone Company and VNC Enterprises, LLC Pursuant to Section 4905.402 of the Revised Code, Case No. 10-849-TP-ACO

Dear Ms. Jenkins:

On June 30, 2010, the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (“OCC”) filed a Motion to Intervene and a Motion to Suspend Automatic Approval of the Application in the above-referenced proceeding.  In the Motion to Suspend, OCC expressed several concerns regarding the transaction.  Automatic approval of the application was suspended by Entry dated July 14, 2010.

Since that time, the applicants have provided additional information to OCC regarding the transaction.  Based on the information provided by the applicants, OCC withdraws its objections to the transaction.  The rules of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio should be applied to protect consumers in the future, should the need arise.  And OCC reserves all its rights to advocate on behalf of residential consumers.

If you have questions, please feel free to contact me at 614-466-7964.

Sincerely,

/s/ Terry L. Etter                

Terry L. Etter, Counsel of Record

Assistant Consumers’ Counsel

cc:
Daniel Fullin


William Wright


Carolyn S. Flahive

Susan P. Chambers


Stephen M. Howard

John W. Bentine

Mark S. Yurick

Matthew S. White
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